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 WHAT HAVE WE BEEN UP TO? 
 

The Botany Rail Duplication project has hit some 
major milestones in the last part of 2022. 

The project recently completed work on the centre 
piers of the Southern Cross Drive bridge, which 
involved drilling two piles in the middle of the 
Southern Cross Drive median strip. Each pile was 
bored to a depth of 37 metres deep and filled with 
approximately 100 cubic metres of concrete. 

 Piling is a foundation support commonly used for 
concrete structures. It is a technique that sets a 
column-like structure deep in the ground to support 
a new bridge. Months of planning was needed to 
complete the centre pier work within one of the 
busiest road corridors in Sydney and also within the 
restricted airspace around the project because of its 
location near the airport. 

At Mill Stream, a short distance east of Southern 
Cross Drive, four 50-tonne concrete girders were 
lifted across the rail tracks to land in their final 
positions, making the Mill Stream bridge the first 
bridge on the project to be fully completed (see the 
picture overleaf).  

Nearby at Botany Road bridge, four piles were 
installed in preparation for new bridge slabs which 
were laid on the approach to the bridge. Each pile 
was fully cased and drilled out to 12 metres.  

At Robey Street bridge, a 40-tonne structural steel 
girder was lifted into place by a 250-tonne crane in 
preparation for girder construction for the new 
Robey Street bridge.  

Other works along the project include ongoing 
earthwork, pit installation work and cable and 
signalling work. Work for a significant retaining wall 
that will retain the duplicated track for 120 metres 
between Mill Stream and Southern Cross Drive is 
currently underway. 

 

Work on the new  centre pier for Southern Cross Drive bridge 
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RECENT WORK 

  

The installation of the steel girder at Robey Street bridge 

A girder being lifted into place at Mill Stream bridge   
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WHATS NEXT? 

We are gearing up for a track closure weekend 
on 14 and 15 January, when the trains are not 
operating and we have a chance to complete the 
type of work we cannot do when the trains are 
running.  

On this weekend, we will be undertaking track 
construction and signalling foundation work, 
installation of precast concrete sections at both 
O’Riordan and Robey Street bridges and track 
reconditioning works in and around Cooks River, 
near Qantas Drive. 

 

In a major milestone for the project, Robey Street 
will be closed of the weekend of 3-6 February to 
allow the old rail bridge to be demolished and a 
new, wider bridge to be installed.  

Over the next few months, we will also continue 
piling work at the Botany Road and O’Riordan 
Street bridge. Track reconditioning, cutting and 
rail grinding and underbore work will continue 
along the project alignment in the rail corridor, in 
preparation for the additional track and new 
bridges. 

 

 

WANT TO KNOW MORE? 

p: 1300 550 402 

e: botanyduplication@jhg.com.au 

w: botanyduplication.com.au 

 

Register for project updates by hovering 

your phone over the code. 

To provide feedback about the works:  

please call our 24-hour Enviroline on 1300 550 402,  

email botanyduplication@jhg.com.au, or 

mail John Holland, Level 3, 65 Pirrama Road, Pyrmont, NSW, 2009  

and quote reference number: BRD27 
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